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North Carolina Senate President Pro Tempore Marc Basnight
North Carolina House of Representatives Speaker Joe Hackney
Co-Chairs, Joint Legislative Commission on Governmental Operations

Senator John Snow

Senator Ellie Kinnaird

Representative Alice Bordsen

Representative Jimmy Love

Co-Chairs, Appropriations Subcommittees on Justice and Public Safety

North Carolina General Assembly
Raleigh, North Carolina 27601-1096

RE: G.S. §114-2.5; Report on Settlement Agreement for Aventis Pharmaceuticals
Dear Members:

G.S. §114-2.5 requires the Attorney General to report to the Joint Legislative
Commission on Governmental Operations and the Chairs of the Appropriations Subcommittees
on Justice and Public Safety regarding all settlements and court orders which result in more than
$75,000.00 being paid to the State. Pursuant to that statute, I am writing regarding the settlement
of claims for Medicaid reimbursement to the State and Federal governments in the
above-referenced matter. Pursuant to federal law (42 C.F.R. § 433.320) recoveries in these cases
are shared on a pro rata basis by the State and Federal governments.

On November 9, 2009, a Settlement Agreement was executed between Aventis
Pharmaceuticals, Inc. (“Aventis”) and the State of North Carolina. Aventis is a wholly-owned
subsidiary of sanofi-aventis, U.S., LLC. Aventis sells pharmaceutical products. The settlement
resolved allegations that between 1995 and 2000, Aventis and its corporate predecessors
knowingly misreported best prices for the steroid-based anti-inflammatory nasal sprays
Azmacort, Nasacort and Nasacort AQ. Under the Medicaid Drug Rebate Statute, Aventis was
required to report to Medicaid the lowest or “best” price that it charged commercial customers
and pay quarterly rebates to the Medicaid program based on those reported “best” prices.



Under the terms of North Carolina’s settlement, the State of North Carolina recovered
$2,258,321.53. Of that amount, the federal government received $1,401,245.03 to satisfy North
Carolina’s obligation to return the federal portion of Medicaid recoveries to the federal
government. The North Carolina Medicaid Program received $832,132.16 as restitution and
interest. Pursuant to G.S. § 108A-70.12(b)(3), the North Carolina Department of Justice will
receive $24,944.34 for investigative and collection costs.

We will be happy to respond to any questions you may have regarding this report.

Very truly yours,
Kristi Hyman
Chief of Staff
KH:kds
ce: Jean Sandaire, NCGA Fiscal Research Division

Greg McLeod, NCDOJ, Legislative Counsel
Nels Roseland, NCDOJ, Deputy Chief of Staff




